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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
11th May 2018 (531)
Tel: 0161-205-1700

Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s

                      Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps

Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School

If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Jim after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: ‘At Easter…we proclaim the Good News!’
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! [image: image3.jpg]
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	Nursery: 

98.2 %
	Reception:

 97.3%
	Year 1: 

100%
	Year 2:

97.8 %

	Year 3: 

97.8% 
	Year 4: 

96.5 %
	Year 5:

99.4 %
	Year 6: 

99.3%


Congratulations to Year 1 who have achieved 100% AGAIN last week- they are on fire! Well done to the children, families and staff! Attendance is a real strength of the school and continues to be with a whole school attendance of 98.2%! Well done!  Year 1 have also won the ice-cream party for having the best attendance in April…enjoy!

PRAYER AND WORSHIP: Year in, year out, our Mass for crowning Our Lady continues to be a spectacular event with so many children bringing in beautiful flowers to adorn Our Lady’s statue.  This is an amazing tradition that we are very proud of and wouldn’t be able to keep up without your support. Thank you also to the great number of parents who joined us this week, it was lovely to see you all there!

In addition to crowning Our Lady, Thursday was a Holy Day of Obligation for the Ascension of Our Lord, when Jesus ascended into heaven following his resurrection – children attended Mass again. Thank you to Years 3, 4 and 5 for leading the Masses this week.  Believe it or not, we are still in the Easter Tide which comes to a close next week after Pentecost. This week, we are asked to proclaim the Good News! 
SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME: There will be a meeting regarding First Holy Communion for Y3 pupils and parents on Tuesday, 5th June in the Year 3 and Year 6 classrooms. Parents have the option to either attend the 3:30 p.m. or the 5:00 p.m. meeting.   All parents must attend to ensure that you are informed about the arrangements for your child’s First Holy Communion taking place on Saturday, 9th June at 10:00 a.m. at St. Patrick’s Church.
YEAR 6 SATs: The Year 6 children have been working very hard towards their end of KS2 assessments which will be taking place next week. Please encourage the children to undertake a little extra revision at home over the weekend and ensure they are getting plenty of sleep so that they are ready for school. Thank you for your support.

WOOD STREET MISSION: It may seem like September is a long way away but Wood Street Mission are ready to support our families to get ready for the coming school year with their ‘SMART START’ campaign!  If you need any help with providing uniform for your children then please come to the ‘Drop-in’ session with Selina on Thursday 17th May between 12:30 p.m. and 2:30 p.m. here at school.  You will be asked to answer a couple of questions regarding your income and sign the uniform request ready for September.  

DINNER MONEY:  For those parents who pay for school meals, can we please remind you that dinner money needs to be paid by Monday morning on Agora - just think, as we know, this can now be done from the comfort of your own home! If you wish to pay in advance, dinner money for the rest of this half term is £22.30 and £100.35 to the end of term. Thank you!
TELEPHONE CALLS: Please help!  As you know, the school office is a busy place!  However, it is particularly busy towards the end of the school day.  If you need to get a message to us about a change in arrangements for collecting your child, please could you let us know before 2.30 p.m.?  This gives us a chance to get a message to your child’s class teacher in good time.
BREAKFAST CLUB: This note is to remind parents that our breakfast club is currently full and we have a waiting list!  We are reviewing this and hopefully, for September, we can increase the size.  We do not have the capacity for parents to just drop children off without registering them first.
GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations): This is a piece of EU-wide legislation which will determine how people’s personal data is processed and kept safe, and the legal rights individuals have in relation to their own data. It is very similar to the Data Protection Act which all schools already comply with. However, there will be some changes to improve and tighten up systems and procedures.  Therefore, we will be writing to you shortly to inform you of our updated policies and procedures in school which will ensure that you and your child’s data is protected.
END OF YEAR EDUCATIONAL VISITS: The end of year trips have been arranged and letters have been sent home. We are giving parents plenty of notice so that you can plan your payment.  Please note, the dates have now been added to the calendar below.  The deadline for payment on Agora is Monday, 21st May. Parents who think they will struggle to pay by then, please see Mrs Kennedy or Mrs Clinton so that we can arrange a payment plan with you.  
MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS:   Please may we remind parents to inform the office staff in advance when your child has a medical appointment.  You should give as much notice as possible and bring in the appointment letter/card. 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY PROGRAMME: Manchester Communications Academy are hosting a range of activities during the holidays for children to enjoy between Tuesday, 29th May and Friday, 1st June.  For further information and details about the activities, please contact 0161 202 0161. Interest in the programme must be registered at https://crm.communitymca.co.uk/civicrm/event/info?reset=1&id=16 before Sunday, 13th May.
MATHLETE OF THE WEEK: This week’s winners are: 
Reception: Sarah (2203pts)    Year 1: Samuel (2102pts)    Year 2: Joel (6080pts)  Year 3: Mical (3840pts)     
 Year 4: Rafael (2561pts) Year 6: Darcy (1892pts) and the whole school winner goes to …Emmanuel in Year 5 with a fantastic score of- 10,640pts!!!  Well done to all our winners this week! Don’t forget that Mathletics can be accessed at home too – see your teacher if you need reminding of the login details. 

GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:
Meya (Y4)   Carolina (Y4)   Crystal (Y3)     Joshua (Y3)     Favour (Y2)    Raphaella (R)    Vanessa (R) 
Julia (Y2)    Louis (Y5)   Dontay (Y5)   Jeanne (Y6)    Montanna (Y6)   Nifemi (Y1)   Janae (Y1) 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Monday, 14th May
	KS2 SATs week,  Year 1 & 4 Assessment Week

	Monday 21st May
	KS1 SATs week,  Assessment Week for Years 3 & 5
Deadline to pay for trips

	Tuesday, 22nd May
	Mass in the hall at 9:30 a.m. led by Year 1
Pentecost Party for Reception and Year 1 pupils

	Friday, 25th May
	School closes at 3:15 p.m. for half term holiday

	Monday, 4th June
	School reopens at 8:50 a.m.

	Tuesday, 5th June
	Sacramental Programme Meetings for pupils and parents at 3:30 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.

	Saturday, 9th June
	First Holy Communion at St. Patrick’s Church at 10:00 a.m.

	Monday, 11th June
	Phonics Screening Checks begin for Year 1 pupils

	Tuesday, 12th June
	Holy Communion Party Day and Official Photographs

	Thursday, 14th June
	World Cup 2018 begins – Sports Day

	Saturday, 23rd June
	Fleadh in Glasgow for our musicians

	Tuesday, 26th June
	End of year trip for Year 3

	Friday, 29th June
	Year 6 Camping trip to Aberdaron

	Wednesday, 4th July
	End of year trip for Reception

	Thursday, 5th July
	End of year trip for Year 5

	Monday, 9th July
	End of year trip for Year 2

	Tuesday, 10th July
	End of year trip for Year 1

	Wednesday, 11th July
	End of year trip for Year 4

	Thursday, 12th July
	End of year trip for Nursery 

	Friday, 13th July
	School reports to be distributed

	Monday, 16th July
	Transition Day

	Tuesday, 17th July
	Leavers’ Mass & party day for Y6, Disco & parties – 50p per pupil

	Friday, 20th July
	Final assembly, school closes at 1:30 p.m.


SPECIAL PRAYERS: 

Please remember the following people in your prayers this week:

The Porter family, Mrs Lee, Mrs Akujee and family & Mrs Churchill.  Please let us know by informing the office if you would like us to include a member of your family in our prayers.
Stay with us, Lord, on our journey.
